Embassy of the Republic of Mauritius and Permanent Mission of Mauritius to the United
Nations and other International Organizations

Ambassade de la République de Maurice et Mission Permanente aupres des Nations Unies et des autres
Organisations Internationales

No.283/2017 (MMG/HR/28/7 )

The Embassy and Permanent Mission of the Republic of Mauritius to the United Nations
and other International Organizations in Geneva presents its compliments to the Office of the
High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) and with reference to a letter dated 28 August
2017 from the Secretariat of the Human Rights Council Advisory Committee, transmitting a
questionnaire on the contribution of development to the enjoyment of all human rights pursuant

to Human Rights Council Resolution 35/21, has the honour to inform as follows:

The Government of the Republic of Mauritius has adopted many policies and best
practices in different sectors such as, education, housing, health, among others, to promote all
human rights, and all information pertaining to these have been included in the latest Periodic
Report of Mauritius on the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights
(ICESCR), submitted in July 2017.

The Embassy and Permanent Mission of the Republic of Mauritius to the United Nations
and other International Organizations in Geneva avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the
Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) the assurances of its highest
consideration. '
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